
     C h a i r m a n 
McCall, members 
of the City Coun-
cil, Department 
Heads, Tooele 
City Administra-
tion and staff and 
Citizens of the 
“Greatest City in 
Utah”, I stand 
proudly before you 
tonight to report 

on the state of this wonderful City.  

     Last year at this time I talked 
about significant projects that were 
planned. Those included the 
expansion of the Wastewater 
Reclamation Facility, the Southeast 
bench waterline project, 2 new water 
wells, upgrading the roads in the 
Tooele City Cemetery, the Tooele 
Applied Technology College 
building, as well as completion of 
the new Skyline Park Nature Park. 
As you can see there was a lot going 
on last year, and I’m very pleased to 
report on these projects. 

     First, the Wastewater Reclama-
tion Facility has been completed. 
With the facility in place, we now 
have a state of the art process. With 
the addition to the Wastewater Plant, 
we now produce certified water for 
reuse purposes and the plant also 
now produces a product from the 
solids process that is certified to 
meet the State standards for use as a 
fertilizer, saving the city thousands 
of dollars. 

     The Southeast bench waterline 
project is complete. For the first time 
we now have the capability to move 
water from our wells and reservoirs, 
especially to the bench areas on the 
East and Southeast sections of the 
City. 

     The planning and permitting for 2 
new culinary water wells is 
complete. Bids have been received 
and the contract for the drilling of 
the first well has been signed. 
Drilling will begin in early spring. 
As the first well is completed, we 
will start drilling the 2nd well. These 
two new wells will add an additional 
estimated 2,000 to 3,000 gallons of 
water per minute to our water 
source. 

     The first phase of the Cemetery 
road improvement project is 
complete. Additional improvements 
will be added this coming year. 

     The beautiful Tooele Applied 
Technology building will open in a 
few weeks. This was a significant 
investment by our Tooele City 
Redevelopment Agency. Our vision 
and hard work made this possible. 
Our partnership with the Applied 
Technology College will bring won-
derful training and educational 
opportunities never before available 
to our citizens. It is built on a 
foundation of unprecedented 
cooperation, not only with the 
Tooele Applied Technology College, 
but Utah State University. Our City 
has become a shining example to 

 
 
 
 
 

March Calendar: 
1  Kindergarten 

Registration  

2  Dr. Seuss Movie at 
the Library 11 am 

6  Square Foot 
Gardening 101 at the 
City Library 6 pm 

6  City Council Mtg. 
7 pm 

10  Daylight Savings 
Begins 

13  Planning Commission 
Meeting 7 pm 

15‐16    Auditions for the 
“Sound of Music” 
(LaForge Theatre) 

15‐16     Teen Gaming 
Tournament at the 
City Library 

17  Wear Green—Happy 
St. Patrick’s Day 

18  Family Service Night, 
family activity at the 
Dow James Building 
7 pm 

20‐22     Auditions for the 
“Sound of Music” 
 (LaForge Theatre) 

20  City Council Mtg. 
7 pm 

21  Oh My Tech: Com‐
puter and Internet 
Workshop at the City 
Library 6:30 pm 

22  Spring Fling Carnival 
at Middle Canyon 
Elem. 5—8:30 pm 

22  Spring & Easter Craft 
Workshop 2 ‐ 9 pm 

23  Scholarship applica‐
tion deadline for USU 

23  Square Foot 
Gardening 101 at the 
City Library 11 am 

27  Planning Commission 
Meeting 7 pm 

28  AARP Driver Safety 
Program 9 am 

31  Easter 

others around the State. Our commit-
ment to the educational corridor that 
we’ve created will continue as we 
move our beautiful city forward. 
Much thanks to the City Council, the 
State Applied Technology Board, 
President Scott Snelson of the 
Tooele Applied Technology College 
and especially Mr. Randy Sant, our 
Redevelopment Agency Consultant 
for making history in making this 
project happen. 

     The new beautiful Skyline Nature 
Park is complete.  What a 
remarkable and beautiful addition to 
our City. 

     As you can see, these projects 
have been completed. We are a City 
that plans, identifies financing, and 
completes projects. Each of these 
projects adds significant additional 
pieces for the future. We refuse to 
stand still and be complacent, while 
at the same time not getting ahead of 
ourselves or our finances. You as 
residents deserve and receive honest, 
experienced, leadership. 

     Important projects still need to be 
done. New police and fire facilities 
are at the top of the list.  When the 
finances for these 2 facilities come 
together, we will complete them as 
well.  We’ll continue to upgrade our 
current existing infrastructure, plan  
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Mayor Dunlavy’s State of the City Address 
 

Tooele City Council 
(l-r):  Brad Pratt, Debbie Winn, Steve 
Pruden, Chairman Dave McCall, Scott 
Wardle 
 
Check  out  what’s  going  on  in  Tooele  City!  
Visit  our website, www.tooelecity.org,  click 
on “Our Government” and you can find City 
Council  agendas,  minutes  and  other 
important information! 
 
 

City Council Meetings are held the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of every 

month and are open to the public. 

Mayor Patrick 
Dunlavy 

- Presented at the Tooele City Council Meeting on February 20, 2013 - 

Continued on Page 4 



Starting in March: 
Digital Photography 
Pen and Ink Drawing 
Watercolor Painting 

Spring & Easter Craft  
Workshop 

 
For a full class listing 

please visit our website 
at www.tooelecity.org 

(click on the Arts Council Logo) 
or stop by Tooele City 

Hall  (90 N. Main St.) to 
pick up a copy. 

 
For further information 
contact the Tooele City 

Arts Council at 
(435) 843-2142 or at 

terras@tooelecity.org. 

AARP DRIVER SAFETY PROGRAM  
 

Date:  March 28, 2013 
Time:  9:00 am to 2:30 pm 
Location:  Mountain West Medical 
Center (2055 N. Main St., Tooele) 
Cost:  $14.00 or $12.00 upon showing 
a current AARP membership card 
Call:  435-843-3690 or 435-843-3691 
to register or for more information. 

USU Tooele Campus 
welcomes new Dean, 

Dr. Donna Dillingham-
Evans 

 
Now admitting for Summer and 

Fall semesters! 
 

 SCHOLARSHIPS available! 
Applications due March 22, 2013. 

 
Summer is a great time to enhance your 

current teaching degree. 
 

Visit our website at http://tooele.usu.edu 
for additional information. 
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If you would like to do a specific project, please 

pre-register at Tooele City Hall (90 North Main 

St.) by Tuesday, March 12, 2013 at 4:00 p.m.  

If you do not pre-register, please join us to 

choose from the kits that will be available. You 

can also pre-order kits and pick them up to 

finish on your own if you are unable to attend 

the workshop.  Examples of the projects will be 

on display at Tooele City Hall and a full class 

schedule that lists the projects and prices will 

soon be available at www.tooelecity.org. 

Questions?  Please contact the Tooele  
City Arts Council at (435) 843-2142 or 

at terras@tooelecity.org.  

Friday, March 22, 2013 

2:00-9:00 p.m. 

Adults Only 

@ The Arts and Craft Center 

at the Tooele Army Depot 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Open to the public! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Food, games, bounce 
houses, face painting, 
dance room and more!  

Come have a night of fun 
with your family.  Pre‐

ordered meals available. 
 

 

Contact Middle Canyon 
Elementary for more 

information 435‐833‐1906. 

Head Start is accepting 
applications for Tooele and 

Grantsville for 3 or 4 years old 
children. For more information, 

please call 435-882-6743. 

 AUDITIONS for Von Trapp Children 
Character’s ages 4 ‐ 16 

March 15 • 6:00 pm ‐ 9:00 pm 
March 16 • 10:00 am ‐ 4:00 pm 

 

Adult Roles 
March 20, 21 or 22 • 7:00‐9:00 pm 

(You only need to audition once 
during these times) 

 

Come prepared with a song and a 
short monologue or speech 

 

WEST ELEMENTARY 
Enter through south door 

 

CALL BACKS 
March 23 • 10:00 am ‐ 6:00 pm 

Call‐backs by invitation only 
 

PRODUCTION DATES 
June 13,14,15,17,18,20,21,22,24,25 

 

  

Focus on the Cutting 
Edge of Trends and Styles 

in Hair and Beauty  

Go with the program with a 
great record:    

 100% placement 
 99% state exam pass rate 

It’s your time! 

Call 435-248-1800 

 

Kindergarten 
registration 
for Fall 2013 
enrollment 

will be held at 
all elementary 

schools on February 28th 
and March 1st. To be 

eligible to enter kinder-
garten, your child must 
be at least five (5) years 

of age on or before 
September 1, 2013. If you 
have questions regarding 
the enrollment process, 

contact your school 
principal or the Assistant 

Superintendent at the 
District Office, 

(435)833-1900, Ext. 1152. 

Kindergarten 
Registration for 

Fall 2013  

Ninety North Main  
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Open enrollment starts April 1-5 
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ATTENTION BUSINESS OWNERS:   
For those who have not renewed their Business License:  A penalty fee of 50% was assessed 
starting February 1st.  Please be sure to renew your license!!  If the Recorder’s Office does not 
hear from you by March 15th, 2013, your license will automatically be Inactivated (Closed). You 
can mail in your payment, drop your payment off in the Finance Department, OR in the drop 
box to the south of City Hall.  Also, If you are no longer in business, please let us know in writ-
ing by e-mailing  lisac@tooelecity.org or fax (435) 843-2119 and we will close your license.  If 
you have questions, please contact the Recorder’s Office at (435) 843-2110. 

Anyone offering a “Service” from their home, for compensation, must have a Tooele 
City Business License!  Call the Tooele City Recorder’s Office (435) 843-2110 for 
more information.  All door-to-door salesmen (Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must 
be licensed with Tooele City and must have a 2013 Bright ORANGE Tooele City ID 
Badge on and in plain sight. Please call 843-2110 or 882-5600 to report offenders. 

Tooele City  is excited to 
introduce the 2013 Miss 
Tooele City Pageant as a 
kick‐off event to the 4th 
of  July  festivities.  This 
program is for girls ages 
16‐24.  See  our  website 
www.tooelecity.org  for 
more  information! 

Tooele City Corporation | 90 North Main Street | Tooele, UT  84074 | (435) 843-2100 | www.tooelecity.org 
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FAMILIES OF ALL AGES ARE INVITED 
(This is a family event. All youth must be 

accompanied by an adult). 
 

SPACE IS LIMITED.  PLEASE PRE-REGISTER TO 
843-2142 OR TERRAS@TOOELECITY.ORG BY 

TUESDAY, MARCH 12, 2013 AT 5:00 P.M. 
FAMILIES WILL BE ASSEMBLING BIRTHDAY 

KITS FOR FAMILIES IN NEED.   
 

This is a FREE activity and your family is not required to bring anything. If you 
would like you can bring donations that will be given to Tooele Relief Services.  
Items we will be collecting that night are NEW birthday gifts for children of any 

ages, and basic household cleaning supplies. 

MONDAY,  
MARCH 18, 2013 

AT 7:00 P.M. 
AT THE DOW 

JAMES BUILDING  
(438 W. 400 N., TOOELE) 

Event sponsored by Tooele City Family Recreation 

 

Do you ever wish you had the answers to the really 
tough questions when it comes to your kids? 

 How can I prevent my child from experimenting with drugs & alcohol? 

 How can I get my child more involved with responsibilities at home? 

 How can I improve communication and reduce conflict in the home? 

Attention Parents! Guiding Good Choices™ 
Participants will attend 5 sessions, once 

a week for 5 consecutive weeks.  

Children are involved in Session 3.                                                   

Week 1 = Getting Started 

Week 2 = Setting Guidelines 

Week 3 = Avoiding Trouble 

Week 4 = Managing Conflict 

Week 5 = Involving Everyone 

February 26-March 28, 2013 

OR 

April 9-May 7, 2013 

Tooele City Hall 

7—9 pm 

 Phone: 435.843.2185        
Email: stacys@tooelecity.org 
Website: tooelecity.org 
(click on the CTC logo) 

Let us help you find the answers! 

Attend our FREE Family & Parenting Workshop 

GUIDING GOOD CHOICES™ 

The Tooele City 
Police Department 
needs you  to build 
a safer community!  
 
 
 

We are working with 
r e s i d en t s  t o  r o l l o u t 
NextDoor in neighborhoods 
across Tooele City. 
 

To learn more, go to 
http://www.nextdoor.com/ 
and watch the video. If you 
are interested in being the 
Founding Member of your 
NextDoor Neighborhood 
e m a i l  u s  a t  
crimeprevention@tooelecity.org 
with your address. 
 
 

Call (435) 882-8900 for more 
information. 

 



Mayor Dunlavy’s State of the City Address continued from Page 1 

additional park improvements, make upgrades to the Golf Course and 
continue to support the best Library ever.  We are very fortunate to have 
exceptional police officers and firefighters—support for them will 
continue to be a priority.  

     I believe it is very important for each of you to know your City is 
financially sound. My philosophy is now, and will always be, to 
carefully protect how and when we spend your tax dollars. I pledge to 
each of you, I will continue to plan projects and complete projects 
within the available funding. I am not asking for additional money, each 
of you should not be required to pay additional taxes. I take very 
seriously that I was elected to manage the City; I’ll do it with the 
funding that is available. The recession continues to play a significant 
role in decisions that concern finances.  Recovery is still slowly moving 
forward, but we are not standing still. 

     The future holds exciting wonderful opportunities to make our 
beautiful city a better, more vibrant, safe place to raise our families and 
find jobs. We will continue our successful efforts to create new 
employment opportunities, and continue to recruit new businesses. As 
part of that effort, we are working extremely hard to secure a new retail 
center. We have been working with a retail developer to accomplish this 
very important and exciting project. I know there are a lot of questions 
concerning this project:  Who’s coming? When will it be open? What 
will it look like? I promise you, when everything comes together, we’ll 
answer all those questions. 

     I am very grateful to my staff. They are wonderful people who are 
dedicated to their work. Their knowledge and experience is second to 
none. I trust them and rely on them to make sure we accomplish the 
responsibilities of managing this special City. I’m so very proud of the 
expertise, knowledge and dedication of the finest police officers and 

firefighters who serve our community—there are none better anywhere. 
I thank the employees of Tooele City.  I thank them for the sacrifices 
they make and the great job they do. To the members of the City 
Council, I sincerely express my gratitude. They are honest caring 
people, with character, knowledge and experience, who truly are 
invested in the City and committed to their responsibilities. I am 
fortunate, as I say often, to be their partner in leading our great city. 

     It is truly a privilege and honor to serve you as your Mayor. I believe 
we’ve accomplished exceptional things for our City. I’m extremely 
happy as I look to the future. I’m also very grateful you’ve allowed me 
this wonderful opportunity to serve. I have a tremendous love for this 
city, a passion for the work and a commitment to make it better every 
day. I’m committed also to further the working relationships with the 
County Commissioners and Grantsville City Mayor Marshall – working 
together we can accomplish much. 

I love my family—my wife Pam, my daughters Lisa and Kenzie, my 
sons Patrick and Kasey and their beautiful families. They are my 
personal foundation. Their support and encouragement strengthens my 
resolve so much. I am so very proud of who they are and what they’ve 
become. 

I’m very grateful to each of you for your support and input. This is your 
city. I’m proud to live and work here. Tooele City is no longer an 
afterthought of the Wasatch Front cities.  We are a proud strong voice 
and an example for other cities to follow. The work is challenging, but 
the challenges are being met. Decisions that we make are decisions that 
better our city, strengthen us financially, and move us forward. Thank 
you so much for the honor of being your Mayor. 
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To contact Mayor Dunlavy, please call his office at 
(435) 843-2104 or email him at patrickd@tooelecity.org 
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Family Movies: 
All Movies “PG” start at 4 pm on Tuesdays 
March 5, March 12, March 19 and March 26 

Children’s Story Time: 
Wednesdays 11:00 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. 
Thursdays  11:00 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. 

Crafts for Kids: 
Fridays between 3:30 and 5:30 pm 

Teen Time: 
Thursdays from 4:00-6:00 p.m. Teens Only!  

LIBRARY RECIPE CLUB:  
March: Green Salads and Dressings 
Join the Library’s new free community online 
recipe club! Share recipes throughout each 
month!  This club is for every skill level—
from the budding beginner to the most experi-
enced culinary creator. We’re just getting set 
up, so fill out a quick form at the Library with 
your name and email address. We will send 
you the information you need to get started! 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS: 
SQUARE FOOT GARDENING 101 
2 dates to choose from: 

Wednesday, March 6 • 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. or 
Saturday, March 23 • 11:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
Learn how to grow all the organic food you’ll 
need in just 20% of the space needed for a 
traditional garden.  This 90 minute class is perfect 
for beginners and experts alike as it requires no 
digging, weeding, thinning, or hard work. You’ll 
learn all the basics of the SFG system and will be 
able to have your garden up and ready to go in an 
hour.  This course is taught by Jim Teahan -  a 
certified square foot gardening instructor who was 
trained by the inventor of the SFG system. 
 
TEEN GAMING TOURNAMENT: SUPER 
SMASH BROTHERS BRAWL 
Round One:   Championship: 
Fri., March 15   Saturday, March 16 
4:00 – 7:30 PM  12:00 PM 
Bring YOUR skills to the 2013 Super Smash 
Brothers Brawl Tournament during Teen Tech 
Week!  Teen contestants will brawl Friday night 
and finalists will return on Saturday for the 
Championship Round! Prizes go to the top con-
testants. These events are free, but spots are lim-
ited. Gamers must register at the Library on or 
before March 15 to compete. Competitors can 
practice during Teen Time on March 7 & 14. 
Don’t play? Come with friends and cheer for your 
favorite gamer.  

Library Events in March OH MY TECH!: COMPUTER AND 
INTERNET WORKSHOP 
Thursday, March 21 •  6:30 – 7:30 PM 
Free technology workshop! Become better at 
one thing in just one hour. Choose from 
topics like email, using the internet, Face-
book, Twitter, Windows, Mac, and common 
software programs like Microsoft Word, 
Excel, PowerPoint, Adobe Photoshop and 
many more! What do you want to learn?  
This free workshop is for beginners to 
advanced computer users. Use a laptop 
computer at the library or bring your own 
from home.  
 
DR. SEUSS BIRTHDAY MOVIE 
Sat., March 2 • 11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 
Celebrate the birthday of this incredible 
author with a Dr. Seuss movie!  
 
TEEN PHOTOGRAPHY EXHIBIT 
March 1 – 15. Enjoy local teen talent with a 
fantastic photography exhibit from the Boys 
and Girls Club of Greater Salt Lake. This 
exhibit includes teen entries from club 
locations in Tooele and the Salt Lake Valley.  

Read 10 Dr. Seuss books to get your free Kids Meal at Denny’s during the month of March!  
Bring your 10 book titles to the Library and pick up your free coupon! 

Kids 10 and under   •  One coupon per child. 

128 W Vine Street 

Tooele, UT  84074 

435.882.2182 

http://www.tooelecity.org/tcl/library.html 


